
REPORT FROM 3rd PROJECT MEETING IN  

KAUNAS, LITHUANIA 

FRIDAY 8th AND SATURDAY 9th APRIL 2022 

Friday 8th April 2022 

We got up as usual and had 

breakfast and later we went 

to Lietuvos pastas – 

exhibition. It was very 

interesting because we it 

was about modern 

architecture and there was a 

lot of information about 

Brno and the buildings in 

there, because Czechs architects are quite famous for their modernist buildings.  

Later we had free time to explore the local markets. The markets were very nice 

and similar to ours. They were selling meet, drinks, sweets, handmade products, 

fruit and vegetables. There were really many stalls all along the main street in 

two rows and it took time to see all. 

Then all the teams went to the 

training hotel where we all had lunch. 

In the city we visited the mayor who 

gave us a little lecture and also a 

warm welcome. Lecture was all  

about Kaunas and Lithuania as a 

whole. We also visited the exhibition 

Ex it by Yoko Ono. It was in a big 

bank and it was a bit strange because there were about 50 coffins and the trees 

growing from them. It was a bit scary. 

On Friday afternoon we met at school and there was a farewell party. A folk group 

from a primary school led by the headmistress performed some typical 

Lithuanian singing and dancing in typical Lithuanian costumes. They played 

musical instruments and 

showed us typical music. 

They performed their 

dances themselves but 

later they tried to teach us 

the dances, so we tried 

and dances, it was quite 
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difficult, but we learned and had a 

great time. We were very hot.  

They also prepared us some typical 

Lithuanian sweets, drinks and food, 

so we tried some of them. We spent 

there all the afternoon. Finally the 

project was over and we got our 

certificates from the headmistress. 

We said goodbye to each other and took the bus back to the city centre to our 

hotels. Some teams were leaving on Saturday but we were leaving on Sunday, 

because there were no suitable planes for us on Saturday. 

Saturday 9th April 2022 

We slept late on Saturday 

because there was no hurry. 

They prepared us packets 

for breakfast this time 

because the training school 

was closed. So we ate in our 

rooms. Later we decided to 

go for a long walk through 

the city centre, once more 

visiting the castle and other parts of the city. We also walked past the stalls of the 

market again. However, it was still very cold so we decided to have a meal at Mac. 

Donals’s and then returned to a hotel to have a free afternoon and evening.  

On Sunday morning we took a bus to the airport and at 9.00 there was a plane to 

London Stanstead. After long waiting in the queues we finally check our luggage 

again and flew to Brno. It was a little 

stressful because there were a lot of 

people but we managed and were 

happy to get home. In Brno we took 

a bus to the centre and the Lithuanian 

adventure finished. 
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